MINUTES OF THE ST AGNES SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 29TH SEPTEMBER 2011 
Present:  John Ball, Claire Elliott, Cyril Kent, Sheila Mitchell, Tamsin Moore, Liz Mosley, Shirley Noble, Geoffrey Robinson, Faye Solway, Laura Stirling, Liz Thierens, Chris Whitworth

	Introduction
Chris Whitworth started the meeting with introductions and an outline of what we are hoping to achieve by setting up a PPG for the surgery.  All present gave a brief introduction, explaining who they were and their background.    Chris explained that the practice will not always be able to fulfil all requests and wishes from patients but the group will be able to act as a sounding board.
He briefly went through the ground rules which were printed on the agenda and explained that the purpose of this first meeting was to explain what a PPG is and what it is not and hopefully have some idea by the end of the meeting what we all want from a PPG
What A PPG is and what it is not

Liz Thierens explained to the group that a PPG is very much about opening up communication between the practice and the patients.  We are possibly coming from different angles and this is a way of enabling better understanding from each side.   It will possibly give an insight into the working of the practice, and reasons why systems work a certain way.   The group has deliberately been chosen from the very diverse practice population so that the different issues each group has can be addressed.   

The group is not intended to act as a complaints committee with individual issues, the practice has a complaints procedure for this.  The group is also not to be involved in fund raising as this was felt by the practice to be inappropriate.
To fulfil the legal requirements Liz handed out Terms of Reference and a Constitution, with the request that everyone reads these and can suggest any changes at the next meeting.  It will also be necessary to elect a Chairman and Secretary, as it was stressed that the group will be self governing and the practice is happy to facilitate with a venue and secretarial back-up.    A list of what other groups have done was also handed out, to give a better understanding of the diverse nature of PPGs.

Communication

It was agreed that the PPG would be advertised on the surgery website http://www.stagnessurgery.co.uk/, the Bolster, on the practice notice board.  We will also open a Facebook page for the practice, use Facebook (done – St Agnes Surgery Patient Participation Group) and texting as a means of communication.  It was also agreed that a Surgery Newsletter could be published in a similar way.   It was also suggested to set up a generic email account where patients could write in with suggestions. Now created: stagnesppg@hotmail.co.uk
Questonnaire

It was agreed that a patient questionnaire would be a good way to begin and Liz will send out sample questions.  This will be the starting point at the next meeting.

Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 3rd November at 7.00 pm
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